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Investigation team on the ground to investigate election related issue in 
South Malaita  

 

Investigation Team from the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) currently on the 
ground to investigate election related issues between Wanlande and Bulu community in 
South Maliata. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita, Superintendent Leslie Kili said a person has 
been arrested in relation to the matter and more to follow. 

PPC Kili said I just want to make a correction regarding my previous statement that a group 
from Walande actually teamed up and went to Bulu community and destroyed dwelling 
houses, church building and water source. 

Superintendent Kili said a group of boys from Walande supporting went over to Bulu but 
they have faced resistance by the villagers. They went back to Walande and regrouped and 
armed with spears and knives and went over to Bulu village and attacked them. 

PPC Maliaa Mr.  Kili said a person had been injured and rushed to Tawaro clinic for medical 
attention during the incident.  

“I appeal to the good people of the Walande and Bulu community to work closely with the 
police on this matter.  Assist police investigators with information regarding the matter so 
that police could deal with people responsible,” said PPC Kili. 
 
  
//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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